DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM
BOARD OF MANAGERS

MEETING MINUTES

October 27, 2011

OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The regularly scheduled Board of Managers meeting was held at the Veteran’s Affairs Office conference room in Dover, Delaware.  Mr. Earl McCloskey called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.  Those in attendance included:


BOM Members



Staff and Interested Parties

Guy Sapp

Family Court

Peggy Bell


DELJIS


April Schmitt

DSCYF/YRS

Lynn Gedney


DELJIS


Earl McCloskey
DOJ


Mary Hansen


DELJIS


Bob Denton

AOC/JIC

Ray Sammons

DELJIS


Deb Lindell

DOC


Sandi Nickerson

DELJIS


Capt. Potts

DCOP/NPD

Proxies

Mike McDonald
DSP/IT

Charlotte Walsh

JP Court


Capt. Jamison
NCCPD


for Marianne Kennedy

REVIEW OF SEPTEMBER MINUTES
Minutes of the September 22, 2011, Board of Managers meeting were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mr. Guy Sapp and seconded by Capt. Potts.

II.
NETWORK MANAGEMENT
Request from University of Delaware Police Department for their constables for additional access to LEISS, as such they are under University of Delaware police.  Motion made by Mr. McDonald and seconded by Mr. Guy Sapp to approve the request.  All in favor.  No objections.
III.
STRATEGIC ISSUES
· DCAP – They are working through requirements for the Bail and Check Writing and Single View Inquiry.  Information is being gathered with internal court users and reaching out to other agencies as we progress with our new development.  We’re also seeking input from alderman courts and we will be presenting details at the retreat. 

· Review of DCAP/CJIS Interface – Nothing new.

· IT Consolidation – Nothing to report

IV.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Planning Committee – Reminder that plans are still in the making for the Retreat scheduled November 9 and 10, 2011.

· Police Complaint Access Committee – Nothing to report.

· Policy and Procedure Committee – Nothing to report.
V.
OLD BUSINESS
· Automated System Usage Statistics – Need to add SPCA to the summonses per the request of JP Court.  Warrants are down and the summonses are up over the 51% mark.  It is now set up that you can swear to E-Summonses on line.

· Project Status Report – Reports of usage attached.  We have two number one projects:  the Justice Reimprovement Program and Vera Institute.  We are working with them.  We send downloads to Vera Institute or they come get them from our web site regularly.  We have added for LEISS and E-Crash the ability to subpoena witnesses for court.

· Car Fax – This matter will be set aside until January as apparently there is confusion in the interpretation of Title 21, Section 313(b).  Department of Safety and Homeland Security will be working to draft legislation to fix the disparity.  Car Fax will follow up with DELJIS once this is resolved.
VI.
NEW BUSINESS
· DELJIS Budget – DELJIS Budget Submission was distributed to all Board members.  DELJIS is seeking an increase in the DELJIS dollar from $1.00 to $2.00 to help offset operational expenses.  Additionally DELJIS is seeking a “tech fee” to help defray cost of web sites used with criminal justice.  More details on the Budge will be discussed at the DELJIS Retreat.
VII.
ADJOURNMENT

With no further business, a Motion to Adjourn the regular Board of Managers meeting was made by Capt. Jamison and seconded by Ms. Schmitt at 11:10 a.m.
